TOWN OF CORNISH
SELECTMEN BUSINESS MEETING
APRIL 26, 2017

Daniel Sherman and Mathieu Cama were present for the Business Meeting.
Accounts payable, payroll warrants and April 12, 2017 meeting minutes were approved and signed.

Former ACO (Animal Control Officer) Heather Ricker was in attendance to discuss an appointment as
backup ACO. The Selectmen have contacted Maine Municipal Association, and they have given the go
ahead for the appointment. Mat motioned to appoint Heather as alternate ACO. All in favor.

Kaye reported that 30 day lien notices will be sent out next week.
Kaye will be looking at the flags from CAB to determine if we need to order all new ones.

The Pole Agreement with CMP was approved and signed and will be sent to Fairpoint (No New
England Telephone Comp) to be finalized.

ARF (Action Request Form) from Aaron Parker to place a fence along Route 25 by the Ball fields. Mat
will contact Tom Pingree, head of Parks and Recreation about the request.

ARF from Thomas Summers, concerning a property on Old Limington Rd. Dan will contact Wes
Sunderland, CEO about his concerns.

ARF form Steve Smith concerning the green lights at 185 Main St has been taken care of.
The Governors Deed for the Harrington Lot needs further review.

Tree Growth recertification for Map R04 Lot 002 was received. Mat motioned to accept the
recertification. All in favor.

Town Building Use Request for the Fire Station. Mat motioned to accept the request, all in favor. Des
will call about the deposit.

The Boston Post Cane was awarded to Howard Lincoln “Linc” Carr Jr. last Sunday April 23, 2017, as
the oldest living resident in the Town of Cornish.

Memorial Day preparations are being worked on for the parade and ceremony at Riverside Cemetery.
The Selectmen have been invited to meet with the School for a budget meeting on May 8, 2017.

Des will call the E-911 office to find out if Mat has been authorized to use the account.

Mat motioned to approve two tax abatements for the 2016 tax year.

The Tower Leases will be discussed at the next workshop.

Meeting adjourned 5:55 PM



